

Zero Tolerance for Vandalism & Extremism

Recently, we had an incident of property damage/vandalism at our Center. Once notified, we immediately identified the individual through our video camera system. A committee comprising the members of the Board and EC held a meeting with the family of the involved person to address the issue. It was agreed upon that the family will get the damages repaired at their own cost and there will be community service hours performed as a corrective measure.

Going forward we want to reiterate the fact that WIC will have zero tolerance for such acts of vandalism, property damage, violence or extremism at our center. WIC board is formulating an official policy to be posted on our website and bulletin board. However, it was agreed upon by the Board and EC that in future such acts will be directly reported to the Worcester Police Department (WPD) before we start our internal investigation. WIC will not be responsible for any consequences arising from the involvement of Worcester Police Department or their investigation of such matter.

We will highly appreciate your cooperation and immediate notification of the WIC management if you become aware of any incident or situation observed to be detrimental to our Center or community. Thanks for your understanding, help and support.

